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November 8, 2022  
  
  

DCE MEMORANDUM NO. 22-15 
(FHWA Approved 11/7/22)  
  

TO:    DISTRICT CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERS  
 
FROM: Tim Lattner, P.E., Director, Office of Construction 
 
COPIES: Dan Hurtado, Ananth Prasad (FTBA), Mark Musselman (ACAF), Jose Ortiz-

Alemany (FHWA), Ashley Anderson  
  
SUBJECT:  CONCRETE PRICE INCREASES 
 
Due to recent aggregate shortage, the Department, at the request of the Contractor, will compensate 
contractors for concrete price increases for the six-month period from February 1, 2022 to July 31, 
2022 for concrete placed on the job site. This adjustment will be calculated by multiplying the 
quantity placed by the difference in invoice/quote at time of letting to the invoice at the time of 
concrete placement. The contractor will submit all invoices clearly identifying the following: 

a. Contract Number 
b. Pay Item Number 
c. Invoice Number 
d. Invoice Date 
e. Invoice Quantity 
f. Invoice Unit Price 
g. Invoice Total 

  
The following conditions apply:  
 

1. Concrete must be delivered to the job site for permanent incorporation into the contract. 
2. Adjustments will not apply to precast concrete. 
3. The concrete must be approved as meeting applicable specifications. 
4. Invoice prices will exclude fuel surcharges. 
5. Invoices must be submitted to support the price/quote at time of bid. 
6. Invoices must be submitted for all concrete placed on the job site from February 1, 2022 to 

July 31, 2022. 
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Active construction contracts are eligible to participate in this memo. Contracts final accepted on 
or before the date of this memo are not eligible to participate in this memo. Change orders shall be 
coded as Federal-aid non-participating.  Use Reason Code 600 Concrete Price Increase per DCE 
Memo and Reason Type CPI Concrete Price Increase per DCE Memo. 

This memorandum serves as blanket approval to process contract changes for concrete cost 
increases associated with aggregate shortage and should be attached to the Supplemental 
Agreement or Work Order. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ashley Anderson, P.E. at 850-414-4184 or by email at 
Ashley.Anderson@dot.state.fl.us.  
  
  
TL/aa  
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